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Message from Councillor Glen Andreazza
As we slowly come out 
of what we hope is the 
worst of COVID-19, after 
spending the last few 
months in lockdown, I 
would like to remind the 
community to remain 
vigilant and keep practising 
social distancing and hand 
hygiene to keep each 
other safe and maintain 
the excellent health of our 
community. 
This has been possibly 
the only time that our 
distance and isolation 
from major cities has been 
a huge positive for all our 
residents - it has kept our 
infection rate down and 
we have not had a case 
since the initial outbreak 
in March.
In keeping with social 
distancing rules, Council 
have been streaming 
meetings via Facebook 
and a positive that has 
come from this is that 
more members of the 
community are tuning in 
and keeping up with the 
fortnightly meetings.

It is great to see so many 
residents being able to see 
what it is we do at Council 
Meetings, and to be more 
aware of the decisions 
we are making and the 
reasons behind them. 
While trying to get back 
to business as usual I will 
endeavour to keep my 
report “COVID free” and 
keep everyone updated 
on the notable items 
happening in and around 
our city.
The ‘fish kill’ at Lake 
Wyangan has possibly 
been the most distressing 
event to hit Griffith other 
than COVID-19. 
Council has undertaken 
testing of the water and 
fish and we are expecting 
some results by the end of 
this week. 
We hope these tests shed 
some light on what has 
happened - given the 
negative reporting on this 
distressing issue I want 
to assure the community 
that Council is doing 

everything possible to 
resolve the issues with the 
Lake. This is a lengthy and 
complicated process and 
unfortunately, there are 
no quick fixes. 
An exciting joint project 
to build Affordable 
Housing in Griffith has 
just been approved as a 
three-way partnership. 
This long overdue major 
venture is with thanks 
to Sussan Ley and the 
Federal Government 
who are contributing 
$6Million, Griffith City 
Council contributing 
$3Million including land, 
water and sewerage 
works, and Argyle Housing 
contributing a further 
$3Million. 
We hope this project will 
help to ease the housing 
crisis in Griffith and create 
job opportunities in the 
foreseeable future.
I look forward to further 
details emerging and 
Council will keep you 
updated. 

Everyone would have seen 
the work progressing at 
the Yoogali Intersection, 
which is a welcome and 
long overdue upgrade that 
will make this notorious 
piece of road safer for all 
of us. 
We thank you for your 
patience while works are 
underway, but know the 
final results will be well 
worth the inconvenience 
as we strive to make our 
roads safer and more 
efficient.
The Yambil Street stage 
2 upgrade is progressing 
well and on track due 
to be completed in the 
coming months. I hope 
the community is as happy 
as I am with the results, 
which include much better 
drainage, lighting and 
beautification of this very 
busy street.
Another exciting 
development which 
has just been approved 
is the construction of 
a new service station, 
vehicle repair station and 

specialised retail premises 
on the intersection of 
Stafford Road and the 
Kidman Way opposite 
Bunnings. 
This large scale investment 
will bring a huge economic 
injection into Griffith, 
utilising local trades and 
business and creating jobs.
Given the distressing, 
frightening times the 
community has suffered 
over the last 3 months 
it is comforting to see 
the town continuing to 
grow and thrive despite 
COVID-19. This just proves 
the unique, resilient town 
we are all lucky enough to 
live in.
If you intend on travelling 
during the upcoming 
school holidays, please 
stay safe. 
Until my next catch up, 
stay well, wash your hands 
and continue to practice 
social distancing as we all 
look after each other.

Regards, 
Cr Glen Andreazza

Haunting is a travelling exhibition developed by the Cad Factory and the National Museum 
of Australia. Supported by the NSW Government through Create NSW, Sidney Myer Fund, 
Nelson Meers Foundation, W & A Johnson Family Foundation and assisted by the Australian 
Government’s Visions of Australia program. Image: Mary Gilmore 3: Fog, 2015, Vic McEwan.

HAUNTING
VIC MCEWAN
A photographic and video exhibition animating 
museum objects with fog, mist, smoke and water  
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Griffith City Council 
COVID-19 relief program 
opening soon

Community groups, 
n o t - f o r - p r o f i t 
organisations and 
sporting bodies in 
the Griffith Local 
Government Area 
affected by the 
COVID-19 pandemic 
have been thrown 
a lifeline thanks to 
Griffith City Council’s 
new Relief Grant 
Program.
Council’s COVID-19 
Relief Grant for the 
2020/2021 financial 
year will open on 1 
July 2020.
A maximum of $5,000 
is available for each 
eligible application, 
with the funds to 
be used for projects 
aimed at assisting 
organisations affected 
by the COVID-19 
lockdown.
At the Extraordinary 
Meeting of Council on 
5 May 2020 Councillor 
Doug Curran put 
forward a Notice of 
Motion suggesting a 
number of strategies 
to assist residents and 

businesses severely 
affected by COVID-19, 
including the new 
Relief Grant.
“Council recognises 
that organisations and 
community groups 
delivering essential 
services to the local 
community have 
been impacted during 
the pandemic,” said 
Councillor Curran.
“Under this new 
Grant we have made 
a total of $100,000 
available. This is just 
one of the ways we 
are supporting our 
community during 
these exceptional 
times.” 
The COVID-19 Relief 
Grant will open on 1 
July 2020 and close 
when available funds 
are exhausted. Each 
of the applications 
received will be 
assessed monthly and 
approved by Council.  
To be eligible, 
applicants must 
provide details of 
how the COVID-19 

lockdown has
impacted their
organisation and how 
the funds will address 
that impact. 
Mayor John Dal Broi is 
encouraging affected 
groups to submit an 
application.
“I’d urge any local 
organisations who 
are eligible to look at 
making a submission 
as soon as it opens,” 
Councillor Dal Broi 
said.
“I’m happy that we 
are able to lend 
support to the Griffith 
community in this 
way.” 
For more information 
contact Council’s 
C o m m u n i t y 
Development Officer, 
Tanya Aramini on 6962 
8100 or email Tanya.
Aramini@griffith.nsw.
gov.au 
Application forms can 
be found at www.
griffith.nsw.gov.au/
grants or by contacting 
Council.

Ready, set, borrow! Griffith City 
Library welcomes back members
Griffith City Library 
welcomed back 
members and 
visitors last month, 
as restrictions eased 
across the State. 
Library Manager, 
Karen Tagliapietra 

 
 

 
 

said, that while things 
were operating a 
little differently, staff 
are working hard to 
deliver services. 
“During the COVID-19 
lock down period, we 
continued to offer 

 as many services 

 as possible online -
including our popular 
Story Time sessions,” 
said Mrs Tagliapietra. 
“A very popular 
service is our free 
e-resources which are 
available 24/7 via our 
website.
“You can access 
items such as 
eBooks, Audiobooks,  
online magazines, 
the Encyclopedia 
Britannica and other 
research tools.”
Library staff are 
continuing to host 

a number of online 
programs and 
activities including 
virtual Story Time 
and Rhyme Time, 
keeping your children 
entertained from 
home. 
“A service we have 
introduced is the Click 
Collect Borrow – you 
can reserve items 
online and collect 
from the Library to 
limit your time in 
the facility,” said Mrs 
Tagliapietra. 
“Of course, you can 
also pop into the 
Library to browse 
and borrow your 
own items during 
our normal opening 
hours.”
A home delivery 
option is available for  
eligible Home Library 
members - contact 
staff on 6962 8300 for 
more details. 
“Our free wifi is 
available during 
opening hours, 
however the public 
computers are 

restricted to one hour 
per day and have 
been limited to allow 
for appropriate social 
distancing measures,” 
she said. 
“You will need 
an active Library 
membership to log in 
- membership is free,
as is the use of the
computers.”
Additional measures
are in place to ensure
the safety and
wellbeing of staff and
patrons, including
the quarantining of
returned items for
three (3) days before
being returned to the
shelves for borrowing.
“We are excited to be
welcoming back our
members and visitors,
and appreciate your
understanding with
the limited services
being offered,” Mrs
Tagliapietra said.
“If you have any
questions or
suggestions, please
call us on 6962 8300.”



GRALC set to welcome back swim school students
With the easing of COVID-19 
restrictions across the State, 
Griffith Regional Aquatic Leisure 
Centre is excited to be able to 
recommence swimming lessons 
with Splash Swim School.
Leisure Services Manager, Mr 
Alan Anderson said students will 
be able to resume lessons from 
Monday 20 July.
“Preparations are under way and 
our instructors are very excited to 
be able to get back in the pool to 
provide swimming lessons,” said 
Mr Anderson. 
“While restrictions have eased, we 
will be following the guidelines as 
set out by the NSW Department of 
Health and Swimming Australia. 
Staff will be implementing 
procedures to ensure the safety 
and wellbeing of our customers,” 

added Mr Anderson. 
Enrolments for Term 3 will 
commence Monday 29 June. 
Students who were on direct 
debits will be automatically 
enrolled at their previous level 
and day. Emails have been sent 
to enrolled families outlining the 
details of their lessons.  
“If your child is a current student 
and you wish to make changes to 
their enrolment, please contact us 
on 6962 8228,” said Mr Anderson. 
“Unfortunately due to the social 
distancing rules, we are unable to 
offer Baby Play or Toddler Time 
lessons and current enrolments for 
these lessons will remain on hold.”
It is important to remember when 
attending lessons to follow the 
restrictions and procedures in 
place: 

*If you or your child are unwell 
and have flu like symptoms please  
do not attend the centre. Contact 
us and we will arrange a make up 
lesson for your child.
*Hand sanitiser is available at front 
reception and should be used 
upon entry. Instructors will also 
have this available poolside. 
*Due to social distancing rules and 
the limited available seating within 
the Centre, we ask that only one 
parent attend lessons with their 
child. This parent will need to sign 
in at front reception for contact 
tracing purposes as per the NSW 
Government rules.
*Please limit the amount of time 
you spend at the Centre. We ask 
that you come ready to swim and 
minimise the amount of time using 
changerooms. 

*We will be implementing 
staggered start and finish times 
for our staff in order to limit the 
amount of people at the Centre at 
one time. This means that there 
will be a change to the current 
timetable.
*Equipment will be cleaned and 
sanitised after each class
“We have a COVID safe return to 
swimming lessons plan and have 
carried out risk assessments to 
ensure the safety and wellbeing 
of our patrons and staff,” Mr 
Anderson said. 
“We appreciate your cooperation 
and look forward to welcoming 
our swim school students back to 
the water next term.”
If you have any questions, please 
contact the Centre on 6962 8228 
or visit gralc.com.au 

PO Box 485, Griffith  NSW  2680 Ph: 6962 8100    
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Griffith Can Assist awarded City2Lake event for 2021/22

At the Ordinary Meeting of Council 
held Tuesday 23 June 2020, Council 
considered the Expressions of 
Interest for the 2021/22 City2Lake, 
awarding local organisation Griffith 
Can Assist the rights to host the 
event. 
Griffith Can Assist have been 
involved with the City2Lake since 
its inception in 2013, taking over 
hosting the event for two years in 
2019 and 2020. 
The charity assists local cancer 
patients with costs associated 
with their treatment including 
medications, travel and 
accommodation. 
President, Griffith Can Assist Olga 

Forner said she is extremely happy 
and relieved to have been awarded 
the event for the next two years. 
“The service we provide to the 
local community goes a long way 
to easing the financial issues faced 
by cancer patients across the 
Griffith area,” said Mrs Forner. 
“Securing this event is a real life 
line to our Griffith branch, given 
we have been unable to host any 
fundraising events due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. 
“Cancer stops for no one and 
without the fundraising associated 
with the City2Lake, the future of 
Griffith Can Assist was in doubt. 
Now we can proceed with some 

assurance that we can continue 
to provide financial assistance 
to some of the most vulnerable 
members of our community.” 
The 2020 event hosted by Griffith 
Can Assist raised over $66,000 
with more than 1,000 people 
running, walking or cycling to Lake 
Wyangan. 
“We hope that we can make 2021 
an event bigger event, with more 
registrations to help support 
local cancer patients,” added Mrs 
Forner. 
Griffith Mayor Councillor John Dal 
Broi said he was pleased Council 
could support and assist Griffith 
Can Assist with the event over the 

next two years. 
“The work undertaken by 
this organisation is extremely 
important to our community, 
easing the burden felt by cancer 
patients and their families,” said 
Councillor Dal Broi. 
“Council recognises the efforts 
of the Griffith branch over the 
last two years in particular in 
putting together this event, and 
I look forward to seeing what the 
committee can deliver next year.”
For more information on the 
City2Lake you can visit the 
website at city2lake.org or follow 
their facebook at facebook.com/
city2lake 

New service station approved 
for Griffith
A new petrol station is set to 
be built in Griffith after Council 
approved a development 
application on Tuesday night.
The proposed development, 
located on the Corner of Stafford 
Road and Kidman Way, includes 
the United Petroleum service 
station and associated advertising 
signage, three specialised bulky 
goods stores, a mechanics 
workshop, parking spaces and 
landscaping.  
The approval was granted at 
Council’s Ordinary Meeting on 
Tuesday 23 June 2020, which 
was held remotely via Zoom and 
livestreamed to Facebook.
Griffith Mayor, Councillor John 
Dal Broi said this decision 
demonstrates Council’s 
commitment to encouraging and 
supporting the establishment of 

new and diversified industries and 
businesses.
“I am happy that Councillors have 
come to agreement so that this 
development can move ahead,” 
Councillor Dal Broi said.
“It is good news for our City that 
we have businesses such as this 
interested in helping us grow.
“I acknowledge that we had some 
concerns from residents but they 
have all been addressed and at the 
end of day due process has been 
followed. I thank the developers 
for their patience and staff for 
their efforts.”
It is estimated the new 
development will create around 
80 new employment opportunities 
for Griffith and will operate within 
standard business hours with 
the potential for some weekend 
trading.

We are committed to keeping our 
community up to date. 

The Council Catch Up is now available as an 
e-Newsletter to help inform you of Council 

news, ads and important information. 
You can subscribe at 

www.griffith.nsw.gov.au/catchup 
and have the newsletter delivered to your 

inbox each week
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PUBLIC NOTICES
New Cemetery and Crematorium  

Draft Masterplan
At the Ordinary Meeting of Council held Tuesday 9 
June 2020, it was resolved that the New Cemetery 
& Crematorium Draft Masterplan be placed on 
public exhibition for a minimum of 42 days. Council 
is required to notify the public and provide the 
opportunity for submissions regarding this policy.
The draft plan may be viewed at the Council 
Chambers, 1 Benerembah Street Griffith, the Griffith 
City Library and on Council’s website at www.
griffith.nsw.gov.au/onexhibition 
Anyone wishing to make comment on the New 
Cemetery & Crematorium Daft Masterplan can do 
so in writing addressed to the General Manager, 
Griffith City Council, PO Box 485, GRIFFITH  NSW  
2680, or online at www.griffith.nsw.gov.au 
Submissions should include a contact name, address 
and telephone number. Submissions made on behalf 
of a company should also include the names and 
addresses of all company directors. Submissions will 
be presented in a report to an Ordinary Meeting of 
Council for review. As such, copies of all submissions 
(including the writers name and address) will form 
part of Council’s Business Paper and be available to 
the public. Should you wish to have your contact 
details withheld it is recommended that you request 
this in your submission. Comments or submissions 
will be received up to 4pm, Friday 31 July 2020. 

Draft Utilities Directorates Public Policies
At the Ordinary Meeting of Council held Tuesday 
9 June 2020, it was resolved that the draft Utilities 
Directorates Public Policies be placed on public 
exhibition for a minimum of 28 days. Council 
is required to notify the public and provide the 
opportunity for submissions regarding this policy.
The draft policy may be viewed at the Council 
Chambers, 1 Benerembah Street Griffith, the Griffith 
City Library and on Council’s website at www.
griffith.nsw.gov.au/onexhibition 
Anyone wishing to make comment on the draft 
Utilities Directorates Public Policies can do so in 
writing addressed to the General Manager, Griffith 
City Council, PO Box 485, GRIFFITH  NSW  2680, or 
online at www.griffith.nsw.gov.au   Submissions 
should include a contact name, address and 

telephone number. Submissions made on behalf 
of a company should also include the names and 
addresses of all company directors. Submissions will 
be presented in a report to an Ordinary Meeting of 
Council for review. As such, copies of all submissions 
(including the writers name and address) will form 
part of Council’s Business Paper and be available to 
the public. Should you wish to have your contact 
details withheld it is recommended that you request 
this in your submission. Comments or submissions 
will be received up to 4pm, Friday 17 July 2020. 

Notice of Temporary Road Closure
Notice is hereby given under the Roads Act 1993, 
Section 122, for the temporary closing of:
Citrus Road between Gillmartin Drive and Rifle 
Range Road, Madden Drive between Tucker Street 
and Gillmartin Drive and Gillmartin Drive between 
Hardiman Way and Citrus Road from 29 June until 
29 July 2020 as M.N.C Pipelines will be undertaking 
roundabout and road construction. Access for 
residents and detours around the worksite will be 
provided.
Bromley Road and Butler Road between Bromley 
Road and Snaidero Road until the end of December 
2020 for the construction of Bromley Road and 
Kidman Way intersection as part of Stage 6A Griffith 

Southern Industrial Link by Griffith City Council. 
During the road closure motorists are advised to 
seek alternate routes.
Ross Crescent between Probert Avenue and 
Langley Crescent from 8:30am until 3pm on 28 June 
2020 as Essential Energy will be replacing a power 
pole. Detours around the worksite will be provided.
Lake View Branch Canal Road between Nugan Road 
and New Farms Road from 29 June until 20 July 
2020 as Gradian Projects will be completing culvert 
upgrades. Access for residents will be provided.

Expression of Interest
Sale and Removal of 2 bedroom single storey 

fibro clad house
Council is seeking applications by Expression of 
Interest for the sale and removal of a 2 bedroom 
single storey fibro clad house.  Asbestos register is 
available. To view the house please contact Daphne 
Bruce, Corporate Property Officer on 6962 8100. 
Written submissions will be received by Council until 
4pm on Friday 31 July 2020.  
Applications are to be addressed to Daphne Bruce, 
Corporate Property Officer, Griffith City Council, PO 
Box 485 Griffith NSW 2680 or email admin@griffith.
nsw.gov.au 

DA Number:
170/2020(1)

Applicant: 
Mr F G Schirripa

Address Lot 590 DP 751743, 2749 Citrus Road GRIFFITH

Description Proposed 100 Lot Residential Subdivision, and associated Infrastructure 

Copies of the Development Application and associated plans are available for inspection on Council’s 
website under Council/Public Notification and Items on Exhibition/Development Applications. If you do 
not have access to the internet, please phone Council’s Customer Service Centre on 02 6962 8100. This 
documentation may be viewed up until 4pm on Friday 10 July 2020 .
PLEASE NOTE: Section 10.4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Act, 1979 requires the 
disclosure of any Political Donations & Gifts made in the two years prior to the application date. A 
form is available from Council’s Customer Service Centre or Council’s website – www.griffith.nsw.
gov.au
Written submissions regarding the Development Application should be addressed to the General Manager 
and will be received by Council up until 4pm on Friday 10 July 2020.  Submissions should include a contact 
name, address and telephone number. Submissions made on behalf of a company should also include 
the names and addresses of all company directors. If submissions are received raising concerns with the 
proposed development a report will be presented to an Ordinary Meeting of Council for determination. 
As such, copies of all submissions (including the writer’s name and address) will form part of Council’s 
Business Paper and be available to the public. Should you wish to have your contact details withheld it is 
recommended that you request this in your submission.  

NOTIFICATION OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS RECEIVED
(Environmental Planning & Assessment Act, 1979) 



POSITIONS VACANT - GRIFFITH CITY COUNCIL
Are you looking for a rewarding career? Then join the team and make a difference to your community. Griffith City Council offers the 
chance to work in a stable and secure environment while providing excellent opportunities to develop your skills and career potential. 
Griffith is one of the most vibrant regional economies in Australia with a large export sector and mature and developing enterprises in 
value-added food & wine production, retail, residential and industrial development, tourism and agriculture. The city boasts a cosmopolitan 
lifestyle that has a young & diverse multi-cultural population with authentic cafes and the region’s renowned wine producers. Griffith City 
Council is proactive and energetic and passionate about creating ongoing opportunities for our growing population.
Council is seeking applications from enthusiastic motivated individuals for the following positions:

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND COMPLIANCE COORDINATOR (Permanent) 
This position is responsible for the provision of statutory services, community education and regulatory enforcement for the protection and 
enhancement of community, public health and environment, together with animal control and welfare. The position oversees and coordinates 
Council’s enforcement and regulatory responsibility and ensures that all regulatory requirements under relevant legislation are met within 
the Griffith Local Government Area. The position is also responsible for the coordination and supervision of a team to achieve the effective 
and efficient provision environment and public health, Ranger and animal control services in accordance with relevant legislation.
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require demonstrated extensive job related experience in public health, compliance or 
law enforcement and relevant tertiary education, (Diploma of Local Government - Health and Environment or other relevant qualification). 
To be considered for this position applicants must provide a national criminal record check certificate.
Hours of work: 38 hours per week   Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $90,048.40 to $99,052.72 (Grade 18) with a rostered 
day off once a month.   Applications for this position close Monday 6 July 2020 
If you have any questions about the role please contact Phil Harding on 6962 8100.

PRINCIPAL OFFICER - ENVIRONMENT (Permanent)
The purpose of this role is to provide support to develop and monitor environmental frameworks, policy, plans, programs and initiatives 
that contribute to building an environmentally sustainable city. Participate in multi–disciplinary teams across Council and undertake 
projects requiring consultation and negotiation with external stakeholders
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require a relevant degree in environmental science, natural resource planning or an 
equivalent diploma in a related discipline.
Hours of work: 35 hours per week   Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $82,685.20 to $90,956.32 (Grade 16) with a rostered 
day off once a month.   Applications for this position close Monday 6 July
If you have any questions about the role please contact Phil Harding on 6962 8100.

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT ADMINISTRATION OFFICER  (Permanent)
The purpose of this role is to provide professional, timely and effective administrative support to the Director of Sustainable Development 
and the Health and Compliance section within the directorate.  
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require experience in office administration and records management, strong computer 
skills, organisational and time management skills. 
Hours of work:  35 hours per week.   Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $55,011.84 to $60,511.36 (Grade 7) with a rostered 
day off once a month.   Applications for this position close Monday 6 July 2020 
If you have any questions about the role please contact Phil Harding on 6962 8100.

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH OFFICER  (Readvertised) 
(6 month maternity leave position with a possible option for another 6 months  – Full time)

The Environmental Health Officer is responsible for the provision of statutory services for the protection and enhancement of community 
environmental and public health matters. The position is to provide effective, efficient and accountable delivery of environmental, food and 
public health regulatory programs. The position will include food business, regulated system, skin penetration and public pool inspections, 
implementation of arbovirus, immunisation and on-site sewage management programs. Inherent to this position is administration and 
enforcement of related legislation 
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require a relevant tertiary qualification in environmental health or equivalent degree in 
a related discipline. Please include copies of all relevant licenses and qualifications with your application
Hours of work:  35 hours per week.   Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $73,487.44 to $80,835.04 (Grade 14) + 
superannuation with a rostered day off once a month.   Applications for this position close Monday 13 July 2020 
If you have any questions about the role please contact Phil Harding on 6962 8100.

DESIGN ENGINEER (Permanent) 
The purpose of the Design Engineer is to prepare engineering design plans for all of Council’s civil infrastructure whilst providing a 
professional, high quality, effective, yet functional standard of design for projects undertaken with due recognition of codes, standards 
and adopted guidelines.
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will be required to hold a Degree in Civil Engineering acceptable to the Institute of Engineers 
Australia; be proficiency using Road Design Software such as AutoCAD, Civil3D, or 12D as well as experience using Drainage Software 
such as DRAINS; and experience in investigation and design of pavement thickness, using both empirical methods recommended by 
Austroads. Please include copies of all relevant licences and qualifications with your application.
Hours of work: 35 hours per week   
Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $85,583.16 to $94,143.92 (Grade 17) with a rostered day off once a month.   
Applications for this position close Friday 20 July 2020 
If you have any questions about the role please contact Joe Rizzo on 6962 8100.
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Brett Stonestreet, General Manager
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How to apply:
1. Log onto www.griffith.nsw.gov.au, go to the Jobs page and complete your application online.
2. Please include copies of all relevant licences and qualifications.

Only those with current rights to work in Australia may apply. Griffith City Council is an Equal  
Employment Opportunity employer and welcomes diversity in the workplace.

PLANT OPERATOR - GRADER/TEAM LEADER (Permanent)
The purpose of this role is to operate a grader and lead a small crew while performing Council’s road construction and maintenance 
operations and activities in a safe, economical and proficient manner. Also manage and maintain team vehicles, plant equipment and 
develop and promote operational skills of team members.
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require a current Australian HR truck licence and a White card / General Construction 
Induction training card. Also have the ability to operate and service a Grader, maintain and manage team transport and other plant to 
manufacturers’ specifications. Please include copies of all relevant licenses, competencies and qualifications with your application.
Hours of work: 38 hours per week   
Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $59,275.32 to $65,201.76 (Grade 9), with a rostered day off once a fortnight.   
Applications for this position close Monday 13 July
If you have any questions about the role please contact James Taliano on 6962 8100.

PLANT OPERATOR - WATER TRUCK (Permanent)
The purpose of this role is to work within a small team to operate Council’s road construction and maintenance plant in a safe, economical 
and proficient manner. To carry out routine maintenance and regular servicing of plant items under the incumbents control.
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant will require a current Australian HR truck licence, a White card / General Construction 
Induction training card, have knowledge of small plant operations including use of pumps, knowledge and understanding of moisture 
content of road making materials. Please include copies of all relevant licenses, competencies and qualifications with your application.
Hours of work: 38 hours per week   
Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $53,122.68 to $58,432.92 (Grade 6), with a rostered day off once a fortnight.   
Applications for this position close Monday 13 July
If you have any questions about the role please contact James Taliano on 6962 8100.

GENERAL LABOURER - ROAD MAINTENANCE x2 (Permanent)
The purpose of the General Labourer – Road Maintenance is to maintain Council’s road network, drainage and traffic signs using the 
equipment and material supplied in a safe, economical and proficient manner. 
Skills & Knowledge: The successful applicant must hold a current Australian “MR” licence, a White card / General Construction Induction 
training card, have general labouring skills including the use and maintenance of small plant and equipment. Please include copies of all 
relevant licenses competencies and qualifications with your application.
Hours of work: 38 hours per week   
Salary and conditions: Annual Salary Range $51,238.72 to $56,364.88 (Grade 5), with a rostered day off once a fortnight.   
Applications for this position close Monday 13 July
If you have any questions about the role please contact James Taliano on 6962 8100.

Notification of Pest Control 
Program at the Tharbogang Waste 

Management Centre
The Waste Department of Griffith City Council 
will commence a pest control program at the 
Tharbogang Waste Management Centre from 
6:00 pm on the 25 June 2020 and the program 
will end on 6:00 am on the 26 June 2020.  
Please ensure that all pets are secured on your 
property for this period.
For further information contact John Roser, 
Waste Operations Manager during business 
hours on 6962 8100.


